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El Paso City Council Accepts Retirement 
of Chief Internal Auditor, Will Name Interim 
EL PASO, Texas―The El Paso City Council has accepted the retirement of Chief 
Internal Auditor Edmundo Calderon, effective August 1, 2025.  
Council will move forward with appointing an Interim Chief Internal Auditor to ensure 
continuity of operations while considering next steps for the permanent position. 
Mr. Calderon submitted his retirement notice on July 18, shortly after marking 20 
years of service with the City of El Paso. Mr. Calderon’s last day in the office will be 
August 1, 2025, after which he will utilize accrued vacation concluding his 
employment with the City on October 10, 2025.  
“It has truly been my pleasure to serve the City Council, City Management, and most 
importantly, the taxpayers of the City of El Paso for the last 20 years,” Calderon said. 
“As I look forward to opening the next chapter of my life, I am grateful to have spent 
a career committed to public service.” 
Mayor Renard Johnson expressed appreciation for Calderon’s long-standing 
contributions. 
“Mr. Calderon has been instrumental in promoting transparency, accountability, and 
strong internal controls across the organization,” said Mayor Johnson. “His two 
decades of service reflect a deep dedication to the residents of El Paso, and we thank 
him for his professionalism and integrity.” 
City Representative Dr. Josh Acevedo, Chair of the City’s Financial Oversight and 
Audit Committee (FOAC), also commended Calderon’s leadership. 
“Mr. Calderon brought structure, consistency, and high standards to the City’s audit 
processes,” said Rep. Acevedo. “His commitment to oversight and good governance 
helped reinforce public trust and strengthened our internal systems.” 
The City Council is expected to name an Interim Chief Internal Auditor at an upcoming 
meeting. 
As with other key leadership roles, Council will pursue a transparent and deliberate 
process to identify a permanent replacement and ensure continued integrity in the 
Internal Audit function. 
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